Zoning Board of Appeals

Minutes of the Regular Meeting

January 9, 2013

Present:  Chair, Cathy Patella, John Dentes, Ann Tobey and Patty Mattingly

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.

1. Linda Schwab asked permission to speak to the zoning board of appeals on our interpretation of a home occupation.  Dr. Schwab provided a letter that gave the Board a brief historical perspective about the history of home occupations in Aurora.  She also requested that when the Board reviews its home occupation zoning law it takes into consideration the benefits that home occupations provide to a village both economically and educational, as is the case of music lessons.  Dr. Schwab’s letter will be included in these minutes.

2. The Board approved the minutes of November 24, 2012 with the following correction:

Correction to point (4)

“The Board concluded if Ms. Paddington wished to offer yoga or music classes in her home that according to the above Use 32:  “Professional offices for lawyers, doctors, counselors, private instructors, massage therapists and the like” Ms. Paddington must have a special permit to conduct these classes in her home as described in the current zoning regulations under Article IV: Section 404.

3. After a discussion with Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Chair Cathy Patella agreed to review the current regulations for Home Occupation.  The ZBA will review these regulations and recommend any changes to the Planning Board.  The Planning Board is ultimately responsible for updating the town’s local laws.  

Chair, Cathy Patella shared with the Board “Zoning for Home Occupations: Modernizing Zoning Codes to Accommodate Growth in Home-Based Businesses” that was published by the Government Law Center of Albany Law School.    As a result of reading this publication, a series of questions were developed by Ms. Patella that she felt the Board could answer in their review of the village’s current regulations.

The Board agreed to meet next month at their regular time to discuss the topics outlined in the distributed publication.

Motion to adjourn by John Dentes and seconded by Ann Tobey was approved.  

